


POST WORKSHOP COMMENTS OF FLORIDA POWER & LIGHT
DOCKET RO, 851485-EU AND 960020-EU
PETITIONS T0 INITIATE RULEMAKING TO AMEND RULE 25-6.048, FA.C.

Two substantially different petitions for rulemaking have been presented to the Commission. The
following are FPL's post workshop comments regarding these two petitions:

It is appropriate to allow master metering for time share units since they tend to funclion more
like hotels than individual residences. Since time share residents are not held responsibie for
their electricity consumption, FPL believes no conservation benefit may be realized. However, in
cagses where the existing time share upits are individually metered, the building owner or
management company should be responsible for the cost of the conversion.

In the event that any timeshare facility is converted, in whole or in part. to another use, the
building may be required to convert to individual utility meters and reimburse the utility for the
cost of the conversion.

FPL continues to believe the master metering of multi~unit buildings, with the exception of time
share and other buildings allowed under the current rules and regulations, is inappropriate.
Should submetering be allowed, the jurisdiction for regulating the activities of the fandlord or
management company would fall under tenant/landlord rules rather than under the FPSC. This
raises significant concerns. I a nonutility entily were allowed to submeter the individual
residences. some of the rules which po longer apply are: billing and metering accuracy,
investigation and resolution of complaints, collection of unpaid balances from the individual
customer by the landlord/management company and the confidentiality of customer information.
Other concerns are the tenant may pot have the option of the Residential Time of Use rale, nor
may they have the opportunity to perticipate in the residential demand-mde management
programs

Under the current rules, the landlord may not bill the customer for charges in excess of {heir
allocated portion of their eleclric bill. Submetering would result in addilional expenses to the
landiord/management company such as, meter reading, billing the customer, complaint handling
and maintenance. These additional expenses could more than offset the reduction in the utility's
customer charge and could be hidden in the other building ezpenses the tenants may pay. The
net result may be the tenants in total pay more if the building is converted to submetering.

FPL's concerns were provided in d=tail in the pre-workshop commenta filed on February 28, 1996.




